
Page  of 1 21

WASHINGTON HIGH SCHOOL, SIOUX FALLS, SD
Serving the Classes of The Great ’50’s Decade.  Photos and Stories Requested!

Published by Jack M. Phillips ’54.    jackmp@me.com
2261 Lauren Dr., Las Vegas, NV 89134  702-735-4111   Cell 702-496-3667

Issue #22-20                   Dec. 28, 2020

TWO EXISTING PATRONS
MAKING SECOND
 CONTRIBUTIONS

and
ONE NEW PATRON

Ken Eisenbraun ’58
WHS Senior Photo

EXISTING PATRON,
KEN EISENBRAUN ’58,

DOUBLES HIS DONATION!
Ken, thanks so much for your generous donation increase!  
I would appreciate receiving a story with photos from you 

on part of or all of your life since 
1958 & WHS.

mailto:jackmp@me.com
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Jane Winnett ’54
WHS Senior Photo

NEW PATRON
JANE WINNETT ’54

Thank you Jane for your generous Patron support and for 
sending the two photos below.  Top photo is Jane and her dear 
deceased friend, Don Knutson ’54, beside my Excalibur at our 
2004 WHS class reunion 

Jane was an excellent baton twirler with the WHS Band while 
in high school.  The bottom photo is of Jane with her good friend 
and fellow baton twirler, Linda Bradley Benson ’54 deceased.

Jane, would you 
also please 

consider 
submitting a story 
with photos on all 
or part of you life 

since WHS?
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EXISTING PATRONS
#1 - Dr. DALE PETERSON ’56 &

CAMILLE LARSON PETERSON ’61
THEIR SECOND $1,000 DONATION!

Dale Peterson ’56
WHS Senior Photo

Camille Larson ’61
WHS Senior Photo

On Dec 27, 2019, Dale Peterson ’56 <dale1228@nwi.net> wrote.  (Note: 1 year old)

Thank you for all the amazing information, joy and wonderful photos and stories you have 
shared with all of us who were students of the 50’s at WHS. Your desire to stop your editorial roll is 
entirely understandable realizing it couldn’t continue indefinitely. The fact remains that you still are at 
the top of your game and does it have to be now. The time you have put in and the quality of the 
work you turn out has been a gift of immense proportions and you have asked for nothing in return. 
The realization of your expenses should have dawned on me before your last letter. We are putting a 
check for $1,000 in the mail to you today at your address, 2261 Lauren Dr. Las Vegas, NV 89134. 
Should you choose to continue we will be glad to do this on an annual basis. I implore you, Jack, to 
put this letter in the next O&B, if there is one. Others, too, may feel a financial responsibility for our 
O&B that you have so capably published over the last half century.                                                     

You have my profound thanks and admiration,                                                                       
Dale T. Peterson ‘56

Before I go further, I must acknowledge and 
congratulate you, Dale and Cammy, on your wedding 
anniversary. Today, Dec. 28, 2020, you are celebrating 
your 57th wedding anniversary!  The O&B sincerely 
wishes you both many more years of love, harmony 
and happiness together!  Jack & Debra

EXACTLY ONE YEAR AGO THE O&B RECEIVED THE 
FOLLOWING LETTER FROM DR. DALE PETERSON ’56 

AND HIS WIFE, CAMILLE LARSON PETERSON ’61.     

IT WAS INDEED,,,,,,
THE START OF SOMETHING BIG.

Dr. & Mrs. Dale Peterson
Wedding Day, Dec. 28, 1963
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  For those of you who don’t personally know, or have lost track of the 
Petersons’s, here is a bit more information on them. Both Dale and Camille 
were very active and popular while at WHS  The following activities were listed 
for Dale in the 1956 Warrior: College Club Board, IRC, OLD Royalty, Hi-Y, 
Pres. of Hi-Y Cabinet, Boys’ State, Monitor, Pres. of Monogram Club, Latin, 
Football, Track, Pawn Pushers, Student Exchange Council.

   The following activities were listed for Cammy Larson in the 1961 Warrior:  
French, Spanish, Team Debate, N.F.L., Biology, Band, All State Band, 
Orchestra, I.R.C., College Club, N.H.S..

After WHS, Dale, graduated from Northwestern University The Feinberg School 
of Medicine medical school in 1964. They actually met in Chicago when Dale 
was a 3rd year student at Northwestern Medical School and Cammy was an 
undergrad at Northwestern in Evanston. Dr. Peterson MD is an Urology 
Specialist in Wenatchee, WA and now has over 56 years of experience in the 
medical field.

The last I heard they have 3 children, 14 grandchildren, 3 great 
grandchildren and many good friends in Wenatchee and Seattle, WA.

Dale and Camille credit and thank God for their blessed life!. 
Respectfully and appreciatively submitted by Jack Phillips ‘54

Dale, 1955 OLD Royalty

Cammy,’61  National
Forensic League

My year old response to Dale’s year old letter above (in red), reflected how 
“overwhelmed” I was with the Peterson’s extreme generosity and their “tremendous 
commitment to the O&B”.  In his letter of one year ago, Dale wrote, “Should you choose to 
continue we will be glad to do this on an annual basis”. Now one year later I am even more 
overwhelmed and appreciative, but now I must also add how extremely impressed I am 
with the Peterson’s. continued, unsolicited fulfillment of their year old pledge of O&B 
support!  Without any further correspondence with Dale or Cammy, today, exactly one year 
later, I received the following card honoring their gigantic pledge.  AND, as before, I can 
only say “THANK YOU” SO MUCH.”  Jack
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On Dec 22, 2020, at 1:05 PM, 
Carl Turco ’58 
<mmparadise@suddenlink.net> 
wrote:
Thanks Carl for sending these 
amazing videos created in the sky 
with lights from dozens and dozens of 
synchronized drones.

If you are unable to view the drone 
light show to the right simply go to 
Google and type in “Drone Light 
Show”.

Carl Turco ’58
WHS Senior Photo



Page  of 9 21

On Dec 23, 2020, at 1:56 PM, Lee Lane <leelane@charter.net> wrote:
Jack,
This was sent to me by Emmet Rogers, a 1958 Cathedral graduate, I know 
you’ll find it interesting.
Lee Lane ‘58

Vietnam Wall - THIS IS AMAZING 
      This is really sobering. Click on the link and find the city you went 
to high school and look at the names.  
 Click on the name and it will give details of the death.  

Vietnam Wall  
 First click on a state. When it opens, scroll down to the city and the names will 
appear.  
 Then click on their names. It should show you a picture of the person, or at least 
their bio and medals.  
 This really is an amazing web site. Someone spent a lot of time and effort to 
create it.  
I hope that everyone who receives this appreciates what those who served in Vietnam 
sacrificed for our country.  
 The link below is a virtual wall of all those lost during the Vietnam war with the 
names, bio's and other information on our lost heroes. Those who remember that time 
frame, or perhaps lost friends or family can look them up on this site.  
 Pass the link on to others, as many knew wonderful people whose names are 
listed.     http://www.virtualwall.org/iStates.htm 

Lee Lane ’58
WHS Senior Photo

News Flash & CONGRATULATIONS
KAROL KITTELSON ’56

RECENTLY SHOT HIS 1st

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.virtualwall.org%2FiStates.htm&data=02%7C01%7C%7C0de35fb2a74544f4894708d82b7c6e1e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637307160702799446&sdata=1jTuIc9SErpVARwd4uepj8P%2Fb%2FLaBUXMLX5pISUBfCQ%3D&reserved=0
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On Dec 14, 2020, JIm Brown ’56 
<gidocjb@gmail.com> wrote:

Jerry Savold '56, Lloyd Greiner ‘56 and Jim 
Brown ‘56 in Surprise, AZ

On Dec 15, 2020, Rudy Russell ‘56 rudisill & miller <richrudy@live.com> 
wrote:
Hey Happy Holidays to you both. Just wanted to make comment about 
Jim BROWN ’56 and the old Chevie pics. Didn’t I remember seeing 
Jim running around town in one of the NEW Chevies?.  LOL  Really 
enjoyed the story Of Jim’s life too. Keep up the great work, and look 

forward to 2021’s newsletters.  Harold  “Rudy” RUDISILL  ‘56

On Dec 26, 2020, Donald Brown’53 <don@chubrown.com> wrote:
Happy New Year to you and Debra, Jack!
And of course I hope Christmas was a happy one too, even though much has been 

shut down for weeks now. So much has been shut down that I have nothing of interest 
to report, not even for my daughter’s two cats (who helped open presents Christmas 
morning).

We haven’t even had rain here yet.
I read a long disturbing article about Morrell’s recently. I had applied for a summer job 

there in 1952. I remain glad that I did not get one, and did therefor shove off for L.A. I 
got a much better job in L.A., and with better pay too. My only regret was that I did not 
return to finish my last semester (Fall 1952) at WHS. Given your good memory, you 

probably recall that I have already told you all this.
Hoping the best for both of you in the coming year,

Don Brown ‘53

Don Brown ’53
WHS Junior Photo
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On Dec 17, 2020, Alma Johnson ‘53 <jayne_johnson35@yahoo.com> 
wrote:

Hi Jack and Debra, thank you for the lovely photo Christmas card made 
me feel special.  I so enjoy reading all the great stories of the folk that have 

graduated from Washington.  Doctor Mike and Carla Thoelke ’56 
Gibson ’56 are special and I don’t call that tooting “your horn” but he 
should talk abt this career as a physician and Carla does beautiful work.  
Also the other doctor and his wife, they are special.  I have enjoyed 

everybody’s story. 
So glad you are feeling much better, however still take it easy and get your rest.  You have 
been working over time this December.  Stay safe, stay home and keep that mask on if 

Jayne JJ Anderson ’53
WHS Senior Photo

On Dec 22, 2020, Alma Johnson ‘53 <jayne_johnson35@yahoo.com> wrote:
Hi Jack and Debra 

If you do another O&B before the close of 2020 and you feel this is appropriate this 
is for all the classes  that graduated in the fifties.

Thanking God for the blessings seen and unseen during 2020.  I wish for you and 
your family a blessed, safe, healthy, and prosperous 2021. May God provide you with your 
daily needs and a few of your wants.  So whatever brings you peace and joy may it be 
yours as we close this year and begin anew.  LOL,jj

On Dec 26, 2020, Jim Carlson ‘58 <pegandjim@sio.midco.net> wrote:
Hi Jack, hope you are doing fine and thanks for what you do , and will do in  the coming 

new year.
This time of the year we remember those we have lost in 2020. I started remembering back 
further, and Don Skaro’s name came to mind.  Don’s mother , Marie Sletten Skaro was best 
friend’s with my mother.  And Marie and Connie were my god parents, so have known the 
family all my life, including daughter Janet. 

We lost Don to a heart attack in 1999. His sister Janet said “he’s always been a sports 
nut”, and you can see it in these Argus articles , from when it was a paper that served the 
citizens. As SD chairman of US Olympic committee functions , it could be a record to 
attend 9 Olympics . There really is much more to the story, but the obit does tell a lot. 

Dates of the articles are:
August 31,1999.         Obit
February 18,1988.      Seoul, Korea
July 21, 1972              hole in one
December 22,1978   Dealing with Russia, which he found extremely frustrating.
April 6,1961                 Hi Y
January 29,1957         DeMolay

Jack use what you want, I think Don makes for a great story, on one who died too 
soon.

Thanks. Jim A Carlson, 58
Thanks Jim.  Interesting story on an interesting guy.  Jack

Continued next page.

Jim Carlson ’58
WHS Senior Photo

Don Skaro ’57
WHS Senior Photo

Deceased
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On Dec 26, 2020, James Wylie ‘51 <jimwylie@sbcglobal.net> wrote:
	 Greeting to you and Deb on this Second Day of Christmas. 

	 Thank you for the Christmas edition of O & B.  If I already sent you a thanks for the 
2020 edition.....take this as me being early for 2021

	 You know older adults have recall dysfunction intermittently. (I checked my "SENT" 
and didn't see your name so perhaps I'm safe. 

	 Having had one brush with "discontinuance" and in light of the fact that "time 

marches on".....I am interested in your thinking re the 

future of your effort.  Once again in this edition I am struck by the heavy support you 
continue to receive from the folks--and then this time some are deciding to self-initiate a 
second round. 


	 This seems special to me but then it is my one and only experience with said 
initiative. Are you party to this happening here and there

around the U S & Canada?  Is it modeled elsewhere--Europe, China et al?

	 Allow me to say again that I have both a personal and professional interest  The social is 
situationally rewarding to see what has happened to Betty, Bob, and Bill over the years.  The other is 
Professional or better clinical.  I know I have mentioned briefly before my theory (perhaps fantasy) as to 
what is occurring here at the subliminal level prompted by your initiative and dedication for all your own 
reasons---indeed to a level that is inordinate and exemplary.---now so successful it is like a grass fire on 
the plains of S D....hard to shut down.   The money is important and a useful symbol but I believe it to be 
# 2 if nor3 to 5 in the ranking of intention for your "Sponsors."

	 Footnote on the clinical:   

	 My assessment, minimally documented through occasional observation of your work over several 
years, would have to be verified, modified, or rejected through some instrumentation-----personal 
interview with each "Sponsor" or more practically as a first step thru a survey ( of the survey produced at 
least a 30% response---standard for general public is 20% but these folks are above the mid-point of 
general population---in fact I would wager a survey of your Sponsors would produce a response in the 
range + or - of 93%).

	 I suggest for consideration that the driver is a neurological sequence researched by a Physician 
-Penfield, who's research highlighted the difference between "RECALL" and "RELIVE".  This is a driving 
component in Transactional Analysis.

      Recall = your phone # or wife's name

      RELIVE -- is remembering your wife's name but also triggering the emotional (feelings) response you 
experienced when the recall of her name involuntary causes you feel as you did when you first kissed he. 

	 That RELIVE experance of the foundational experience at THE WHS is obviously important to folks 
-- life long. 

	 The one is utilitarian; the other is therapeutic. 

	 So it seems to me what we have going on here exceeds your initial expectations and is part of our 
health profile experience. 

	 There is more that could be said but easier said than written about.  This is perhaps to much said 
already, however, this experience seems worthy of in-depth review and examination.  It is the point in 
organizational development where the "Board and CEO" make a decision, of continuance or 
discontinuance. 

	 Power to you two in the New Year out there in the Sun-Country;  we have not been down to "0" yet 
and no snow ! 

	 Jim Wylie ‘51


Jim Wylie ’51
WHS Senior Photo
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Next page
World War ll Posters.

We are probably the last generation that
will remember seeing these posters.

Editor’s Year End Report:
  

 2020 has been a year I suspect very few of us ever wish to repeat.  In spite of all of the trials 
and tribulations of 2020, I still have so many blessings to be thankful for and I hope you feel the 
same.

As far as my life and the Orange & Black is concerned it was definitely a year to remember 
as I know it was for many of you also.  My biggest personal loss was being forced to close 
Crocodiles my Modesto, CA nightclub on March 15, 2020 because of the virus.  It has remained 
closed ever since with no indication as to when I might be able to reopen it.

A huge change took place with the O&B in 2020 when Dr. Dale Peterson ’56 and his wife, 
Cammy Larson Peterson ’61, contributed $1,000 toward creating a “Patron” program  As you no 
doubt have observed the Patrons financial support has been unbelievable and has moved and 
motivated me personally, more than you will ever know.  

In past years I have published 12 full newsletters per year but this year there will be 23 full 
newsletters.

Also in all past years I have published an average of 75 “Special Editions” each year.but 
this year I have so far published 107 Special Editions.

I can only say thank you so very much for your vote of confidence and support through the 
Patron program.  You have truly motivated and driven me to work harder for you every day.

On the subject of the “The Patron” program, I would like to add just one more thing.  If for 
whatever reason you have been unable to contribute to the Patron program PLEASE do not be 
concerned and don’t worry about it. The O&B was always intended to be free and it always will be 
free.  I just hope you will always enjoy what I send you and that you will support my efforts by 
occasionally submitting a story, news item or favorite memory as your contribution.  THE O&B 
CANNOT AND WILL NOT SURVIVE WITHOUT STORIES FROM MY READERS!

Happy New Year!
Jack Phillips ’54
Editor
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These Posters Were Part of 
Our Lives 

and
Our Parent’s Lives!

We Grew Up Thinking 
Patriotism!
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Emerson Class of 1954And our dear 
Ms. Linter
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Lincoln 
Grade 
School

8th
Grade
1954
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The Most Precious Gift

Life is filled with many gifts
Beyond our fondest dreams —
The shady trees, the meadowlands,
The silver lakes and streams ….
The morning sun, the evening stars,
The blue sky high above,
The breezes of a summer day,
The cooing of a dove….
But in my mind, the greatest one
That there could ever be
Is friendship — the most precious gift
That you have given me….

From Connie Hammitt Zimmerman ‘54 in Mesa, AZ  Connie  bobconzim@cox.net

Connie Hammitt ’54
WHS Senior Photo

mailto:bobconzim@cox.net

